# 題號: 8 國立臺灣大學 108 學年度碩士班招生考試試題 科目: 英文(A)

節次: 3

題號:8 共 6 頁之第 1 頁

	Al is rapidly becoming pa	rt of the of a	ur daily l	ives as it moves o	ut of aced	lemia and research lake and into the			
1. 2.	AI is rapidly becoming part of the of our daily lives as it moves out of academia and research labs and into the real world.								
	•	B) fabric	C)	porcelain	D)	cuisine			
	´ ••		,	•	,	•			
•	It was observed in <i>The Guardian</i> that of social media to interfere with national politics by foreign as well as domestic actors is now the new normal.								
		B) glorification	C)	maninulation	D)	devastation			
<ol> <li>4.</li> </ol>	, c	· •	•	-	•				
	Mary McNamara was awarded the Pulitzer Prize for her savvy criticism that uses shrewdness, humor, and an insider's view to show how both subtle and shifts in the cultural landscape affect television.								
		3) cloistered		parsimonious		seismic			
	•	•	,	-	,	assist and racist that can't be			
	ignored.	doute dout man	o ikondo i	s cooks and mome	ods Has Ci	that can't be			
	_	3) transactions	C)	synonyms	D)	notifications			
	•	,	,		,	ne that have been cloned with			
	the technique that produce					nave seen cloned with			
	<del></del>	B) amphibians		primates	ומ	reptiles			
		, <u>-</u>	•	-	•	her of the novel's traditional			
	building blocks—characte					of the nover's traditional			
	•	b) abdication			-	repudiation			
	,	,	•	•	•	•			
	A, a vote in which everyone (or nearly everyone) of voting age can take part, was held on Thursday, June 23 <sup>rd</sup> , 2016, to decide whether the UK should leave or remain in the European Union.								
	2010, to decide whether th	ic cik should leave		i iii dio Dalopodii	Cilion.				
	Δ) transition F	(1) referendum	<b>C</b> )	forfeiture	D)	nenalty			
	,	,	,	forfeiture	•	penalty			
	Reviewing the third seaso	•	,		•	penalty shakes off the misfire of season 2 i			
	Reviewing the third seaso a return to	n of the TV show Th	rue Detec	ctive, one critic w	ote that it	shakes off the misfire of season 2 i			
	Reviewing the third seaso a return to  A) name F	n of the TV show To	rue Detec	tive, one critic wr	rote that it	shakes off the misfire of season 2 i			
	Reviewing the third season a return to  A) name Because of her experience	n of the TV show The Solution of the TV show The TV show The Solution of the TV show The Solution of the TV show The Solution of the TV show T	rue Detec C) t she kno	tive, one critic wi back ws a thing or	ote that is D) about s	shakes off the misfire of season 2 is form suffering.			
	Reviewing the third season a return to  A) name E Because of her experience A) things E	n of the TV show The Solution of the TV show T	C) t she kno C)	back ws a thing or more	D) about s	shakes off the misfire of season 2 is form suffering.			
	Reviewing the third season a return to  A) name	n of the TV show The show The show that the show the show the show that the show t	C) t she kno C) e used to	back ws a thing or more describe anything	D) about s D) that's im	shakes off the misfire of season 2 is form suffering. double material or irrelevant.			
	Reviewing the third season a return to  A) name	n of the TV show The Solution of the TV show T	C) t she kno C) e used to	back ws a thing or more	D) about s D) that's im	shakes off the misfire of season 2 is form suffering.			
0.	Reviewing the third season a return to  A) name	n of the TV show The show The show that the show the show the show that the show t	C) t she kno C) e used to	back ws a thing or more describe anything	D) about s D) that's im	shakes off the misfire of season 2 is form suffering. double material or irrelevant.			
0.	Reviewing the third season a return to  A) name	n of the TV show The Solution of the TV show T	C) t she kno C) e used to C)	back ws a thing or more describe anything	D) about s D) that's im	shakes off the misfire of season 2 is form suffering. double material or irrelevant.			
cho	Reviewing the third seaso a return to  A) name	n of the TV show The Solution of the TV show The TV show The Solution of the TV show The TV show The Solution of the TV show The T	C) t she kno C) e used to C) ons.	back ws a thing or more describe anything	D) about s D) that's im	shakes off the misfire of season 2 is form suffering. double material or irrelevant.			
0. [. \$	Reviewing the third season a return to  A) name	n of the TV show The Solution of the TV show The TV show The Solution of the TV show The TV show The Solution of the TV show The T	C) t she kno C) e used to C) ons.	back ws a thing or more describe anything	D) about s D) that's im	shakes off the misfire of season 2 is form suffering. double material or irrelevant.			
0. I <b>.</b> S	Reviewing the third seaso a return to  A) name	n of the TV show The Solution of the TV show The TV show The Solution of the TV show The TV show The Solution of the TV show The T	C) t she kno C) t used to C) ons.	back ws a thing or more describe anything	D) about s D) that's im D)	shakes off the misfire of season 2 is form suffering. double material or irrelevant.			
0. I. S Tho	Reviewing the third seaso a return to  A) name	truth s, Joan believes that s) two is a term that can be where book you borrowed to whom's	crue Detect C) t she kno C) e used to C) ons.	back ws a thing or more describe anything	D) about s D) that's im D)	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then			
0. I. S Tho	Reviewing the third season a return to  A) name	truth s, Joan believes that s) two is a term that can be where book you borrowed to whom's	crue Detect  C) t she kno C) e used to C)  cons.	back ws a thing or more describe anything	D) about s D) that's im D)	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then			
0. I. \$ Tho 1.	Reviewing the third season a return to  A) name	n of the TV show The short of the TV show The short of th	crue Detect C) t she kno C) e used to C) cons. C) gings. C)	back ws a thing or more describe anything now who's	D) about s D) that's im D)	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then			
). . S ho	Reviewing the third seaso a return to  A) name	n of the TV show The short of the TV show The short of th	crue Detect C) t she kno C) e used to C) cons. C) gings. C)	back ws a thing or more describe anything now who's	D) about s D) that's im D)	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then			
). ho l.	Reviewing the third seaso a return to  A) name	truth s, Joan believes that s) two is a term that can be solete each of question book you borrowed book you borrowed to whom's s very belong s very belong a few when leaving we were	crue Detect C) t she kno C) e used to C) cons. C) gings. C)	back ws a thing or more describe anything now who's	D) about s D) that's im D)	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then whose a little			
0. 1. \$ 1. 2.	Reviewing the third seaso a return to  A) name	truth s, Joan believes that s) two is a term that can be solete each of question book you borrowed book you borrowed to whom's s very belong s very belong a few when leaving we were	crue Detect C) t she kno C) e used to C) ons. f? C) gings. C) g. C)	back ws a thing or more describe anything now who's	D) about s D) that's im D) D)	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then whose a little			
0. 1. \$\frac{1}{2}.	Reviewing the third seaso a return to  A) name	truth s, Joan believes that s) two is a term that can be book you borrowed book you borrowed to whom's s very belong a few when leaving we were st very polite. What	crue Detect C) t she kno C) e used to C) cons. C) gings. C) G. C)	back ws a thing or more describe anything now  who's little did we Which	D) about s D) that's im D) D) D)	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then  whose a little we did Why			
0. 1. S 1.	Reviewing the third seaso a return to	truth s, Joan believes that s) two is a term that can be book you borrowed book you borrowed to whom's s very belong a few when leaving we were st very polite. What	crue Detect C) t she kno C) e used to C) ons. C) gings. C) gings. C) c) t shand did	back ws a thing or more describe anything now  who's little did we Which	D) about s D) that's im D) D) D) by her te	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then  whose a little we did Why			
0. 1. \$ 1. 2. 3.	Reviewing the third seaso a return to	truth s, Joan believes that s) two is a term that can be solete each of question book you borrowed book you borrowed to whom's s very belong so very belong when leaving when leaving to very polite. What dy to give a helping Who	crue Detect C) t she kno C) e used to C) ons. C) gings. C) gings. C) c) t shand did	back ws a thing or more describe anything now  who's little did we  Which I not go unnoticed	D) about s D) that's im D) D) D) by her te	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then  whose a little we did Why sachers.			
0. 1. \$2. 1. 2. 4.	Reviewing the third seaso a return to  A) name	truth s, Joan believes that s) two is a term that can be solete each of question book you borrowed book you borrowed to whom's s very belong so very belong when leaving when leaving to very polite. What dy to give a helping Who	crue Detect  C) t she kno C) e used to C) cons. C) gings. C) g. C) t shand did C)	back ws a thing or more describe anything now  who's little did we  Which I not go unnoticed	D) about s D) that's im D)  D) D) by her te D)	form suffering. double material or irrelevant. then  whose a little we did Why sachers.			

題號: 8

國立臺灣大學 108 學年度碩士班招生考試試題

科目: 英文(A) 節次: 3

題號:8

共 6 頁之第 2 頁

17.	The	teacher said to he	er stude	nts: "Please write	a 300-w	ord essay,	in mind t	hat conciseness is a v	irtue."
	A)	to keep	B)	be keep	C)	keeping	D)	is keeping	
8.	Johr	n said that even tl	nough h	is job is boring, he	e is neve	r			
	A)	depressed	B)	depression	C)	depressive	D)	depress	
9.		the traffic jam	, we arr	ived at the airport	on time	•	• •	•	
	A)	In spited	B)	In spite by	C)	In spite of	D)	In spiting of	
20.	If I	you neede	d help,	I would have give	n you a l	nand.			
	A)	have known	B)	had known	<b>C</b> )	were known	D)	would known	
II.	Cloze	e Test (40%)					•		
			r each o	f the blanks in the	followi	ng excerpted pass	ages.		
ass	age I								
	The	"model minority"	' label	21 structural	inequal	ity in the U.S. In	the contex	kt of the ongoing civil	l rights 22 in t
1960								cess of some minority	
								tion, as long as one h	
								24 of resources; i	•
								r peoples of color —	= ·
								ng "lazy," "violent,"	
			C Diami	d for facking such	i saong	cultural character	isues. Dei	ing lazy, violent,	sometimes even
prii	nitive	<b>5.</b>							
21.	A)	legitimized	B)	restricted	C)	upgraded	D)	suggested	
22.	A)	faction	B)	activation	C)	realignment	D)	movement	
3.	A)	extension	B)	oppression	C)	stimulation	D)	constriction	
	A)	reformation	B)	remission		redistribution			
	A)	justified	B)		C)		D)	rejection	
٤٥.	A)	justified	D)	considered	C)	united	D)	recommended	
Pass	age I	I							
	No o	ne truly needs a	domesti	c garage to park a	car; spa	ce is available, if	not26_	, on city streets. Se	o why do garages ex
The	reaso	n may have noth	ing to d	o with parking. In	their rec	ent book, "Garag	ge," Olivia	Erlanger, an artist, a	nd Luis Ortega Gove
an a	chite	ct, coin a term, "	garageit	fication," which de	escribes	a strange excresc	ence, initi	ally unrelated to the	central functions of t
om	e, acq	uiring a life of it	s own a	nd beginning to bl	lend pre	viously separate r	ealms. Ga	rages were, of course	e, designed to 27
ars	But 1	they soon became	e much	more: storage space	ces, offic	ces, man28	. Entire c	ompanies were29_	in a garage, and
								in the tradition of the	
								s30 of the nine	
								arcade, a symbol of	
		rnity.					<del>-</del> .		warmany or may
26.	A)	reluctantly	B)	realistically	C)	relatively	D)	readily	
27.	A)	magnify	B)	house	C)	attract	D)	conserve	
28.	A)	tunnels	B)	holes	C)	caves	D)	corners	
29.	A)	concocted	B)	concentrated	C)	conjectured	D)	condemned	
30.	A)	amulets	B)	mascots	C)	emblems	D)	devices	
<u>Pass</u>	age I	<u>II</u>							
	Yeoh	r's Cantonese was	s bad, sl	he knew, and she o	ouldn't	even read Chines	e—but the	at didn't matter, becau	ise the movies were
writ								y standards in Hong K	
								e them. When she and	<del>-</del>
also		VI		*VIT J VIVU *1					
								peen filmed in front o	<del>-</del>

國立臺灣大學 108 學年度碩士班招生考試試題

題號: 科目: 英文(A)

8

共 6 頁之第 3 頁

題號:8

節次:

screen—because they looked too \_\_33\_\_\_ dangerous to be real stunts. In another scene, Yeoh had to pull out a gun and aim it through the open window of a car door; the only direction she was given was "power!" She \_\_34\_\_\_ her forearm into the door so many times that the director eventually halted the scene—thinking that the bruises 35 on her skin was dirt that needed to be washed off.

- 31. A) on the side
- B) on the cloud
- C) on the wall
- D) on the fly

- 32. A) revving
- B) reviving
- C) revising
- D) revealing

- 33. A) passively
- B) patently
- C) decreasingly
- D) discriminately

- 34. A) dipped
- B) entered
- C) slammed
- D) brushed

- 35. A) blooming
- B) withering
- C) splashing
- D) dripping

### Passage IV

Once again, the country seems divided. This time, it's not a border wall or a health care proposal driving the \_\_36\_\_\_, but an online ad for a men's razor. But underneath the controversy lies something much more important: signs of real change. On January 13, Gillette released a new ad that takes the company's 30-year-old slogan, "The Best a Man Can Get," and turns it into an 37 reflection on toxic masculinity very much of this cultural moment. Titled "We Believe," the nearly two-minute video features a diverse cast of boys getting bullied, of teens watching media representatives of macho guys \_\_38\_\_\_ women, and of men looking into the mirror while news reports of #MeToo and toxic masculinity play in the background. A voiceover asks "Is this the best a man can get?" The answer is no, and the film shows how men can do better by actively pointing out toxic behavior, 39 when other men catcall or sexually harass, and helping protect their children from bullies. The ad blew up; as of Wednesday afternoon it has more than 12 million views on YouTube, and #GilletteAd has trended on Twitter nationwide. Parents across Facebook shared the YouTube link in 40, many mentioning how the ad brought them to tears.

- 36. A) animation
- B) anonymity
- C) animus
- D) animals

- 37. A) incognito
- B) introspective
- C) illusory
- D) illicit

- 38. A) quantifying
- B) objectifying
- C) identifying C) inscribing
- D) purifying D) initiating

- intervening 40. A) litters
- inventing B) herds
- C) pods
- D) droves

# IV. Reading Comprehension (20%)

Read the passages and select the best answer for each question.

B)

## Passage I

39. A)

Few areas of science are as littered with intellectual rubbish as the study of innate mental differences between the sexes. In the 19th century, biologists held that a woman's brain was too small for intellect but large enough for household chores. When the tiny-brain theory bit the dust (elephants, after all, have bigger brains than men), scientists began a long, fruitless attempt to locate the biological basis of male superiority in various brain lobes and chromosomes. By the 1960s sociobiologists were asserting that natural selection, operating throughout the long human prehistory of hunting and gathering, had predisposed males to leadership and exploration and females to crouching around the campfire with the kids.

Recent studies suggest that there may be some real differences after all. And why not? We have different hormones and body parts; it would be odd if our brains were a hundred percent unisex. The question, as ever, is, What do these differences augur for our social roles?—meaning, in particular, the division of power and opportunity between the sexes.

Don't look to the Flintstones for an answer. However human beings whiled away their first 100,000 or so years of existence, few of us today make a living by tracking down mammoths or digging up tasty roots. In fact, much of our genetic legacy of sex differences has already been rendered moot by that uniquely human invention: technology. Military prowess no longer depends on superior musculature or those bursts of aggressive fury that prime the body for combat at ax range. As for exploration, women—with their lower body weight and oxygen consumption—may be the more "natural" astronauts.

But suppose that the feminists' worst-case scenario turns out to be true, and that males really are better, on average, at certain mathematical tasks. If this tempts you to shunt the girls all back to Home Ec—the only acceptable realm for would-be female scientists eighty years ago—you probably need remedial work on the statistics of "averages" yourself. Just as some women are taller 國立臺灣大學 108 學年度碩士班招生考試試題

地元· 甘子/A

科目: 英文(A)

節次: 3

共 6 頁之第 4 頁

題號:8

and stronger than some men, some are swifter at solid geometry and abstract algebra. Many of the pioneers in the field of X-ray crystallography—which involves three-dimensional visualization and heavy doses of math—were female, including biophysicist Rosalyn Franklin, whose work was indispensable to the discovery of the double-helical structure of DNA.

Then there is the problem that haunts all studies of "innate" sex differences: the possibility that the observed differences are really the result of lingering cultural factors—pushing females, for example, to "succeed" by dummying up. Girls' academic achievement, for example, usually takes a nosedive at puberty. Unless nature has selected for smart girls and dumb women, something is going very wrong at about the middle-school level. Part of the problem may be that males, having been the dominant sex for a few millennia, still tend to prefer females who make them feel stronger and smarter. Any girl who is bright enough to solve a quadratic equation is also smart enough to bat her eyelashes and pretend she can't.

Teachers too may play a larger role than nature in differentiating the sexes. Studies show that they tend to favor boys by calling on them more often, making eye contact with them more frequently, and pushing them harder to perform. Myra and David Sadker, professors of education at American University, have found that girls do better when teachers are sensitized to gender bias and refrain from sexist language such as the use of "man" to mean all of us. Single-sex classes in math and science also boost female performance, presumably by eliminating favoritism and male disapproval of female achievement.

The success, so far, of such simple educational reforms only underscores the basic social issue: given that there may be real innate mental differences between the sexes, what are we going to do about them? A female advantage in reading emotions could be interpreted to mean that males should be barred from psychiatry—or that they need more coaching. A male advantage in math could be used to confine girls to essays and sonnets—or the decision could be made to compensate by putting more effort into girls' math education. In effect, we already compensate for boys' apparent handicap in verbal skills by making reading the centerpiece of grade-school education.

We are cultural animals, and these are cultural decisions of the kind that our genes can't make for us. In fact, the whole discussion of innate sex differences is itself heavily shaped by cultural factors. Why, for example, is the study of innate differences such a sexy, well-funded topic right now, which happens to be a time of organized feminist challenge to the ancient sexual division of power? Why do the media tend to get excited when scientists find an area of difference, and ignore the many reputable studies that come up with no differences at all?

Whatever science eventually defines it as, *la différence* can be amplified or minimized by human cultural arrangements: the choice is up to us, not our genes.

- 41. The Flintstones are characters in an American animated show. But even without having watched the show, what can be inferred about the Flinstones from paragraph 3?
  - A) They lived a very long time ago.
  - B) They invented technology.
  - C) They were a family of astronauts.
  - D) They answered the question about power and opportunity between sexes.
- 42. What is the author's point in paragraph 4?
  - A) Rosalyn Franklin is a feminist.
  - B) Each individual has strengths and weaknesses.
  - C) Home Ec is the type of science that females invented eighty years ago.
  - D) Women had a difficult time understanding the statistics of averages.
- 43. According to the author in paragraph 5, why does girls' academic achievement take a nosedive at puberty?
  - A) Because it is natural for girls to be smarter when they are younger.
  - B) Because nosedive is a disease that affects many adolescent girls.
  - C) Because puberty is a math skill boys are better at.
  - D) Because teenage girls may pretend to be less smart in order to be attractive to boys.

國立臺灣大學 108 學年度碩士班招生考試試題

科目: 英文(A)

節次: 3

題號:

共6頁之第5頁

題號:8

44. Which of the following is discussed by the author as one of the ways in which teachers influence the academic achievement of male and female students?

- A) Teachers are better role models for girls.
- B) Teachers often give more attention to boys.
- C) Teachers are less concerned about girls' poor attendance.
- D) Teachers do not participate in parent-teacher conferences.
- 45. What is a possible reason why the author used the French *la différence* in the last paragraph instead of the English "differences"?
  - A) To demonstrate her mastery of French.
  - B) To appeal to readers who speak French.
  - C) Because the English-language does not have an equivalent for this French concept.
  - D) To emphasize her point about the study of innate differences being a sexy topic.

# Passage II

"I think we're going to serve McDonald's, Wendy's, Burger King, with some pizza," Donald Trump told the press in an interview on Monday morning, discussing the White House's planned banquet that night for the Clemson University Tigers, in celebration of their victory in this year's N.C.A.A. football championship. "I really mean it. It will be interesting. And I would think that's their favorite food. So we'll see what happens." As with so many Trump promises, it could have been just a gust of wind. So it was something of a surprise—a small, mild surprise, like a sudden itch on the sole of your foot—when, on Monday night, the photos began to roll out of Trump grinning behind a mahogany dining table arranged with silver trays bearing stacked boxes of Filet-o-Fishes and Quarter Pounders, and McNuggets, and a few dozen of something in paper wrappers from Wendy's, and piles of anonymous-looking salads, and a couple of pizzas, and Burger King fries that some hapless aides had decanted into paper cups bearing the Presidential seal.

Far be it from me to defend any of Trump's choices, but serving a meal of fast food at a fancy gathering is not inherently a bad idea. In fact, it can be wonderful. A few dozen wings and thighs from Popeyes or a Chick-fil-A nugget tray make for a festive dinner-party centerpiece. Shake Shack-catered weddings are all over Pinterest. No less glittery an event than the *Vanity Fair* Oscar party has served In-N-Out burgers to its throngs of the gorgeous and powerful. There is, at many of these occasions, an element of class-based pantomime—for guests invited to eat fast-food burgers in a designer dress, it's the fast food that is presented as a novelty, not the couture. But the culinary pleasures are real: fried chicken, famously, only gets more delicious as it cools down, and, if you hire In-N-Out and Shake Shack to do the catering at your event, they show up in person and sling their burgers fresh.

Trump's bulk order, on the other hand, was a dinner fighting against the odds. One imagines those poor sandwiches steaming limply inside their cardboard boxes on the drive to the White House, and during the fuss over arranging them on their silver platters (with sauces sorted by type and piled high in silver gravy boats) and properly lighting the gilded candelabra. Then came the photo shoot: Trump, centered beneath a portrait of Abraham Lincoln, flinging his arms out behind this table of quick-serve abundance, in a gesture that's equal parts ownership and invitation. There is a particular awfulness to McDonald's or Burger King once it's gone cold. By the time America's greatest collegiate football players arrived, in their navy blazers and Sunday shoes, to pick up porcelain plates and work their way through this cardboard buffet, the French fries would have grown cold and mealy, the burger buns soggy, the precise half slice of American cheese on each Filet-o-Fish sandwich hardened to a tough, flavorless rectangle of yellow.

Trump's affinity for fast food has been well documented since the earliest days of his public life. In the nineties and early two-thousands, he filmed commercials for Pizza Hut and McDonald's. On the campaign trail, at a televised CNN town hall, he explained to Anderson Cooper that he enjoyed "a fish delight," referring to the Filet-o-Fish. He continued, "The Big Macs are great. The Quarter Pounder. It's great stuff." Trump seemed to relish posing with fast food, especially the winking high-low of Instagram photos of himself eating value meals on his private plane: here's Donald Trump grinning with a bucket of K.F.C., there's Donald Trump grinning with a Big Mac and a cardboard sleeve of fries. His former campaign manager Corey Lewandowski wrote, in "Let Trump Be Trump," his book chronicling the campaign, that "on Trump Force One there were four major food groups: McDonald's, Kentucky Fried Chicken, pizza, and Diet Coke," and that his boss's go-to McDonald's order was two Big Macs, two Filet-o-Fishes,

見背面

題號: 8 科目: 英文(A)

節次: 3

共 6 頁之第 6 頁

題號:8

and a chocolate milkshake. (After a horrified outcry, Lewandowski clarified that the 2,630-calorie meal is more healthful than it appears, because Trump makes a point of removing the buns.) After taking office, according to a Politico report, Trump reportedly preferred a McDonald's Quarter Pounder with cheese (lots of ketchup, no pickles) to the White House kitchen staff's iteration.

Trump, in typical form, spun Monday's catering as ultimately the fault of his political opponents, an inevitable result of his own elective government shutdown, which has left hundreds of thousands of federal employees furloughed—including, presumably, the White House kitchen staff. Trump, a purported billionaire, made a big deal out of the fact that he paid for the fast food out of his own pocket. But we might wonder if there is also something more pure in his decision to bring in a drive-through feast for the history books: an attempt, however opportunistic, for a man who loves fast food to fulfill his straightforward desires—a gilded hall filled with as many fried and griddled patties as money can buy, more Filet-o-Fishes and Quarter Pounders than one body could possibly consume, the teetering towers a quantifiable testament to his Presidential power. "We went out and we ordered American fast food, paid for by me," Trump boasted to the reporters gathered before the fast-food spread, grinning his fast-food grin beneath a brooding portrait of Abraham Lincoln, painted in 1869, by George Peter Alexander Healy, and praised by Lincoln's eldest son as the greatest likeness ever captured of the man. "Lots of hamburgers, lots of pizza. Three hundred hamburgers. Many, many French fries."

- 46. What does the author mean by the underlined sentence in paragraph 1?
  - A) Trump may not always keep his promises.
  - B) Trump's promises are always as powerful as a gust of wind.
  - C) Wind is an important part of Trump's environmental policy.
  - D) Trump once promised to develop wind power but did not keep his promise.
- 47. In paragraph 2, what was the author's point in mentioning Vanity Fair's Oscar party?
  - A) Oscar winners usually enjoy fast food.
  - B) Serving fast food may not necessarily be a bad idea if implemented properly.
  - C) In-N-Out burgers are too expensive for normal people.
  - D) Fried chicken should always be served hot.
- 48. Why did the author mention the portrait of Abraham Lincoln in paragraphs 3 and 5?
  - A) To suggest the role played by Lincoln in Trump's presidency.
  - B) To demonstrate that Lincoln is considered irrelevant by Trump.
  - C) To remind readers that Lincoln is considered the father of fast food.
  - D) To ask the question: What would Lincoln have thought about this?
- 49. What is the author's main purpose in writing this article?
  - A) To explain one specific type of American food.
  - B) To demonstrate her knowledge of the variety of fast food.
  - C) To discuss her opinions on Trump's fast food banquet.
  - D) To suggest the connection between Abraham Lincoln and In-N-Out burgers.
- 50. Did the author support Trump's methods of serving fast food on the particular occasion discussed?
  - A) No.
  - B) Yes.
  - C) Only in the beginning.
  - D) She changed her mind in the end.